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Pastors’ Camp this year was a special blessing, as Beth’s 
brother, Missionary Bruce Martin, was our camp speaker. 
This year we had 64 men in attendance, which was down 
a bit from previous years, mainly due to economic strains 
among the brethren. The theme of this year’s camp was 
“Conflicts and Resolutions,” dealing with issues that 
affect our lives as ministers of the Gospel, as well as the 
lives of those to whom we minister. The Biblical principles 
Bro. Bruce taught are so important, especially when it 
comes to counseling others. We all left “wanting more,” as 
time would not allow for all of the material to be covered. 
It was a blessing to see all these brethen again! Thanks, 
Bruce, for a great job! 

YOUTH CAMP IN HONDURAS 

 

 

 

 

Last year I had the opportunity to participate in the 
ordination of Pastor Gerardo Bulnes, in Honduras. This 
year he invited me to be the speaker at their very first youth 
camp for the churches in that area. There were 40 young 
people in attendance, most of whom were “second 
generation” Christians—children of parents who have been 
saved for some time.   

“And you… What do you think?” That was the theme of 
the three-day camp, with two questions  that were 
addressed: 1) Who is Jesus? and 2) What will you do for 
Jesus?  

Many of the teenagers already claimed to be saved, but 
several had not made professions of faith, or were having 
many doubts regarding their salvation. Praise the Lord 
that 11 young people received Christ as their Savior 
and almost half expressed a desire to get involved in 
some ministry in their churches! 

BIBLE INSTITUTE GRADUATION 

 

 

 

 

At the end of April we had the graduation for the newest 
the Bible Institute graduates. Four students (left to right): 
Mario Tunchez, Mario Mérida, Estuardo Talavera, and 
Lucy Santos received their Diplomas in Theology, while 
Brother Mario also received his Bachelors of Theology 
through the INSTEP program of Louisiana Baptist 
University. Congradulations to these graduates!  
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